

FOSHJ meeting Friday 1st July 2021 11am- Fowler and Smith

- Present: Isobel, Helen, Katrin, Kerry, Mrs Griffiths, Stacey, Jo K
- Apologies: Jenny Tabrah, Sara Curtis, Kate Walton, Nolly Nutman, Tracey Kendall, Hannah Rose, Sara Cavell, Estelle
- Minutes of previous meeting agreed : yes
- Chairperson report

ID-Lots going on at the moment preparing for Wellbring day on 19th July. Sponsored run happening on Monday(year6,3) and Wednesday (year4,5). Can the form be resent via email for parents?(SL to action)Thank you to Jenny T for sorting the gazebos and to all those who came to erect and strike them on sports day. They were extremely useful.

- Treasurer report
Account balance
- *The community account balance £3336.22 (1/7)*
- *Sun Hill Junior reserve IAS-£1952.36 (1/7)*
- Income since last meeting
- *Easy fundraising income(31/3/21 & 26/5/21) £359.80*
- *Terracycle income £44*
- *Sara Curtis/donation station/Easter quiz/SATS donation (all banked together): £406.79*
- Expenses since last meeting
- *SATs Breakfast payment (cheque to SHJS):£261.10*
- Planned Income
- *Welbeing day £5 donation request to parents in the letter going out shortly (213x£5= £1065)*

- *Last day picnic – ice creams?*
- Wellbeing day
 Mon 19th July. All activities booked:
 Pilates- Kirsty Turner,
 Yoga-Station mill and Rachel Brown
 Dance-intergrate session.
 Karate-James Lakeman
 Forest school- Cricky and Hannah.
 Obstacle Inflatables – outside company ID booked (run by their own staff).
 Reflexology- Harriet Manton
 Small group activity- Gemma Loveridge
 Team building activity. Floor is lava or similar- ID lead
 List to be sent to SL / AC so can undertake risk assessment.
 Volunteers so far- Hannah, Cricky, Isobel, Harriet, Lucy C, Jemma M, Sara C, Lou B, Kerry A, Lucy A, Kate W
 To do: teachers guide, volunteers guide, timetable, letter home, risk assesments, invoice to donation (id), presentation (SG) will do.
 Celeb messages- nil come back- plea out to friends to see if any contacts
 Gazebos needed for the day- Ask Jenny T if can arrange again
- Sponsored run- next week. Sponsorship requests to be emailed and in newsletter. Money to be collected by 16th July
- End of term events: discos, leavers performance etc.

Thurs 15th Year 6 BBQ (FOSHJ have organised)and then overnight camp. Tents arranged. Children erecting them in the morning themselves. Volunteers welcome to help 9-10 am. Friday 16th help needed to strike the tents 9-10 am.

Disco year 6: 22nd July: volunteers Beth, Jenny, Sara C Kerry (6-7.30). Nicky Wood coming to take photos. Available to buy online. Set up from 5pm. Decorations? Red carpet? ID to source. Glow sticks for children. HH will lend disco balls and colored candy canes

End of Term Picnic Fri July 23 12-1. Hoping to hold it if restrictions lifted
Can we do ice pops? Too complicated this term due to freezer space. Shall
we can get ice cream van to come? Agreed- ID will contact and book. KA to
let infants know it will be there between 12-1.30

Year 2 parents meeting Thurs 21 July thurs- 6-7.30. Drinks reception.
Wine/pimms. – ID /HR/KA/??LA

Year 3-5 leavers Disco Mon 12 July- in the school afternoon in separate
bubbles. 1hr each. No parent help needed. Refreshments needed

- Boccia update: thank you to Trelors for coming to demonstrate. Need to show lunch time volunteers how to play
- Recycling update
Money in. Box full. Will be emptied soon.
- Parent survey- role over to next meeting

- September Fundraiser
_provisional date . Friday 24th sept. After school BBQ and bar.
??waterfight for kids. Can be organised in early Sept once covid restrictions clear.ID will book Evans BBQ

- AGM date: Thurs 7 Oct Alrebury Park 7pm

- Sept Tues 7th planning meeting/foshj meeting 8pmGlobe

- AOB

Jo K- volunteered to clear out Friends cupboard

Gazebos- if rugby club sell we can buy yes please. Also can we borrow for well being day? Beth will liase with Jenny/Rob

- Please can all friends members contact Stacey to arrange up to date DBS if not already checked.

- Behaviour update: new policy being developed. SG keen to have parent involvement Friday 9th 2pm for a meeting.
- Box of raffle tickets found- need to be destroyed.

Date of next meeting: 7th sept 8pm Globe